Facilities Committee Meeting
May 13, 2019

The Penn Manor School Board Facilities Committee meeting was called to order by Mr. J.
Kenneth Long at 8:05 a.m. in a temporary classroom at Penn Manor High School on Monday,
May 13, 2019. The following board directors were present: Mr. C. Kenneth Long, Mrs. Nicki
Nafziger, Mr. Carlton Rintz, and Mr. Mitchell Sweigart. Present from the Penn Manor
administrative staff were Dr. Michael Leichliter, Mr. Chris Johnston, Dr. Jerry Egan, Mr. Charlie
Reisinger, and Dr. Phil Gale. Also present were Mr. Shawn Maxwell, Mr. Chip Mathias, Mr.
Larry Levato and Mrs. Kelsey Leed from Crabtree Rohrbaugh, and Mr. Ralph Simpson and Mr.
Judd Foelker from Warfel Construction.

A motion to approve the minutes of the October 22, 2018 meeting was made by Mrs. Nafziger
and seconded by Mr. Sweigart. The minutes were approved on a voice vote.

Mr. Long asked for any Citizen’s Comments. There were none.

Mr. Levato of Crabtree Rohrbaugh led a discussion on the configuration of the high school
physical education locker rooms. The committee requested additional information and
configuration scenarios to be shared at a future meeting.

Mr. Johnston reported that the Fisher farmhouse will be in need of some future renovations such
as painting, possible windows replacement, and brick sandblasting. This led to a discussion about
possible future uses of the facility.

Mr. Foelker reported that the metal building and the temporary classrooms are in use by the Ag,
Foreign Language and Art departments. The compaction grouting is continuing. The

construction of the low support wall will begin this summer and is in Phase I of the renovation.

Following the meeting, all board members present are invited to take a tour of the high school
construction.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy L. Rhoades, Administrative Executive Secretary/Board Secretary



